New Hampshire Orchid Society 

Board of Directors Meeting

July 9, 2011

Attendance 

Present: President Steve Tacopina, Vice-President Ulla Jurrissen, Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Trustees Norm Selander-Carrier, Daryl Yerdon, Mike Mattozzi and George Crozer.

Absent: Past-President Les Regenbogen, Secretary Ron Selander-Carrier

Opening: Steve called the meeting to order at 10:14AM. The minutes of the June 11, 2011 meeting were reviewed. Chuck moved to approve the minutes as presented and George seconded. The motion carried.
President

· IPA: Mike will write up an insert for the August and September newsletters. Members will need to renew prior to August 31, 2011 if they want to get in for free.
· Financial Review follow-up: No action has been taken as yet.

· November auction at Wentworth Gardens: Mike indicated that the owner contacted him and the venue is in question. He will get back to Mike to confirm. Mike will email the board with the response. We will hold an auction in November whether at Wentworth or in Bedford.

· AOS judging at the Bethany Chapel December meeting is still on.

Vice-President
· Ray Barkalow from First Rays Orchids is willing to be a speaker probably on semi-hydroponics – we will consider him for 2012.

· As the picnic was not advertised in this month’s newsletter, Andrea Deachman will be asked to send a special email with directions. Andrea forwarded an updated membership list.

Treasurer

· The draft budget will be in the August and September newsletters.

· 990 issue: Chuck awaits written confirmation of the resolution.

· The conservation fund will be a separate account on the books.
· We need to renew our AOS membership, which will reduce the expense manifest to $667.10. George moved to accept the expense manifest. Ulla seconded and the motion carried.
· Steve indicated that he would be requesting mileage reimbursement for taking Bob Fuchs to Connecticut.

· Chuck will investigate Board and Directors Insurance.

Committee Reports
Advertising/Publicity: Mike reported that the filming has been delayed

Nominating: Jerry Johnson might be interested in running and he asked about Board and Directors Insurance.
Membership: Andy sent out the updated membership list. We stand at 137 memberships and 193 members. Memberships will expire August 31, 2011.

Show: There is a check due in September. The contract and initial check were mailed. Chuch had one lens of our lights sandblasted; he will verify that the unit does not overheat. We do not have a postcard as yet.

Auction: We will hold an auction in November. 

Website Steering: We will get the bylaws and past newsletters on the website.

Adjournment – George moved to adjourn at 10:47 AM. Mike seconded and the motion carried.

Respectfully submitted
Norman Selander-Carrier

